Special Meeting of the Bath Town Board	
Budget Workshop

Date & Time:		August 24, 2023			4:00PM
	
Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:		Supervisor, Ronald Smith; Councilpersons, John Lysyczyn, Hal Bailey, William Glosick, Michael Palermo 

Also Present:		Bookkeeper, Jill Cermak

No Public attended

Supervisor Smith opened the special meeting of the Bath Town Board at 4:00PM with the pledge to the flag.

Bookkeeper, Jill Cermak presented the proposed budget for 2024 and salary increase requests were discussed.  The totals reflected $383,138.00 under the 2024 tax cap.

Motion made by Supervisor Smith, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to increase the salaries by $3,000.00 in addition to 3% for Town Justice, Vernard Anderson, Bookkeeper Jill Cermak, Assessor, Courtney Divens and Code Officer James Northup.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Palermo			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye
 
Councilman Lysyczyn recommended leaving $46,000.00 in the budget for A1410.1 Town Clerk Personal Services.

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to approve advertising for Deputy Town Clerk position and filling the position after September 1, 2024.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Palermo			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye






Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Palermo to approve a 3% increase in salaries for all non- bargaining Town employees.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Palermo			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

Councilman Palermo will meet with Highway Superintendent to discuss equipment replacement needs.

SCT Computers will speak at the next Board meeting to discuss cyber security needs for the Town and server replacement.

The next budget workshop is scheduled for September 7th at 4pm.

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to adjourn the meeting at 5:40pm.  Passed unanimously

Respectfully submitted,

Rhonda Tobias
Bath Town Clerk 


